
  St. Stephen Deacon & Martyr 
We are a Stewardship Parish      

Our Parish Mission 
 

A Catholic community of faith striving to witness to 

the Gospel. Our Baptism and Confirmation calls us 

to bring Christôs Love to our families, our work 

places and our community. Grateful for Godôs gifts, 

we seek to nurture those gifts and to give back to the 

Lord by sharing our time, talent and material 

treasure. In all of our parish activities we seek to 

develop a personal relationship with the Lord who 

directs our lives and a vision that sees the world 

with the eyes of Christ and that leads to a 

commitment to justice. We seek a sense of unity in 

Christ that leads us to be an open and welcoming 

people and a sense of joy in being graced by the gifts 

of Godôs Love. 

Liturgy Schedule 
 

MondayðSaturday:  8am 

Mass of Anticipation:  5pm 

Sunday:  7am, 8:30am, 10am, 11:30am, 6:15pm;  

1pm (Polish) 

 

Reconciliation:  Saturdays, 8:45-9:30am 

 

St. Stephen Deacon and Martyr Catholic Church 

17500 South 84th Avenue, Tinley Park, IL 60487 

708-342-2400 

 

www.ststephentinley.com 

Twitter @ststephentinley 

Fourth Sunday in Ordinary Time January 31, 2016 



Stewardship: Time, Talent and Treasure 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Thank you for your continued Stewardship in support of St.     

Stephen.  Please visit our website to find other opportunities for 

generosity through planned giving by remembering St. Stephen in 

your will or living trust. 

 

In addition to printing the collection, we are printing the     

Sunday and Holy Day collections from the previous month and 

for the fiscal year to date as well as  budgeted amount needed 

for us to meet both our expenses and  mortgage 

payments.  Mortgage payments are $41,500 per month 

(interest and principal). 

 

The Archdiocese loaned us the money to start our parish and build 

our facilities on the basis of a commitment to Stewardship by the 

parish.  We thank everyone whose support enables us to do the 

work of our parish.   

Sacraments 

Baptisms are celebrated every Sunday at 3pm in English and 1pm 

in Polish.  Please contact Deacon Ken in the parish office for the 

necessary preparations at 708-342-2400 ext. 136. 

Sacrament of Reconciliation is available on Saturdays, from 

8:45ð9:30am  in the church or by  appointment. 

Funerals can be arranged with the parish office.   

Marriages St. Stephen Parish welcomes the celebration of the 

weddings of both registered parishioners and the children of 

registered parishioners. Information is available from one of the 

priests or deacons. 

Pastoral Care of the Sick can be arranged for the sick, elderly and 

handicapped desiring Communion by calling the parish office. 

Bulletin Submission 

Deadline for Bulletin articles are to be in the parish office by 

noon on Friday for the following weekôs bulletin. 

E-mail: Ron@ststephentinley.com  

  Actual Budget 

Last Month December $134,484  $136,500  

Year-to-Date July 1 - Dec 31 $743,893  $764,250  

 Our School 

Cardinal Joseph Bernardin Catholic School                                            

9300 167th Street                                                                                 

Orland Hills, IL  60487                                                                      

School Phone:  708.403.6525                                                             

School Fax:  708.403.8621                                                             

Ms. Mary Iannucilli,  Principal 

Parish Registration 

Registration of new parishioners is held on the 2nd and 4th Sundays 

every month after the 10am Mass. New parishioners unable to 

register at Sunday registration, may register at the parish office on 
Mondays at 2pm, Tuesdays at 11am, Wednesdays  at 8:30am or 

Thursdays at 6:45pm.  Please phone the parish office at 

708.342.2400 to make an appointment. 

We warmly welcome new parishioners  and cordially invite you to 

join us on our life-long journey to the Lord. 

 Our Staff 

Rev. James Finno, Pastor                                          

Rev. Grzegorz Warmuz, Associate Pastor                     

William Engler, Deacon                                                  

Chuck McFarland, Deacon                                          

William Schultz, Deacon                                               

Joseph Stalcup, Deacon                                                     

Pete Van  Merkestyn, Deacon                                          

Kenneth Zawadzki, Deacon                                           

Karen Opyd, Administrative Assistant to Pastor                                             

Sandi Morgan, Director of Religious Education       

Leslie Krauledis, Assoc. Director of Religious Education                                

Joann Buryj, Admin. Assistant for Religious Education 

Mark Gorka, Music Minister                                         

Karen Dillon, Youth Ministers                                    

Kyle Groves, Youth/Young Adult Minister                          

Dave Prete, Maintenance Director 

 Our Church 

Parish Office                                                                                                                                                                         

17500 South 84th Avenue                                                                                                                                                              

Tinley Park, IL 60487  

                                                                                                                                                               

Office Hours:                                                           

8:30am-8pm Mon-Th; 8:30am-6pm Fri; Noon-5pm Sat                        

Office Closed: 12:30-1pm Mon-Fri  

                                                                                                                                                               

Office Phone: 708.342.2400                                                                                                                                                

Office Fax: 708.342.1545                                                                                                                                                

Religious Ed. Phone: 708.342.1544                            

Website:  www.ststephentinley.com                          

Email:  info@ststephentinley.com                               

Twitter:  @ststephentinley 

Collections                                      

For 01/24/2016 

Regular $20,543.50  

Kids $151.70  

Sharing  $392.00  

Christmas $80.00  

CJB $30.00  

Holy Mother $20.00  

Parish Center $60.00  



   From Our Pastor 

Dear People of St. Stephen, 

 

Today we begin Catholic Schools 

Week. We celebrate the work of 

Catholic schools to spread the 

message of Christ. Here at St. 

Stephen we especially celebrate the 

work of our parish school, Cardinal 

Bernardin School, in bringing the 

message of Christ and a quality 

education to the over 650 students in 

preschool through grade 8. An 

information sheet on the school is in 

the  bulletin  today.  Many  of  the 

Cardinal  Bernardin  students from 

St.  Stephen  will be assisting at the 

10 AM Mass this Sunday. A 

representative of the school ï either a 

student or recent graduate ï will 

speak at our 5 PM, 8:30 AM, 10 AM, 

and 11:30 AM Masses this weekend 

to tell of the work of our parish 

school. I invite everyone, especially 

parents with young children, to visit 

the school at our open house this 

Sunday from 1 to 3 PM. Our parish 

school is one of the important 

ministries of our parish. I ask 

everyone to pray for Godôs 

continuing blessing on the work of 

Cardinal Bernardin School. 

 

Catholic Schools Week is an 

important opportunity to thank our 

school principal, Ms. Mary Iannucilli, 

and all the teachers and staff at 

Cardinal Bernardin School. Their 

dedicated work is a blessing to our 

students and to all of us. I also want 

to express my thanks to the many 

volunteers ï both parents and 

community members ï whose efforts 

are so important to the work of 

Cardinal Bernardin School. Our 

school would not be doing the fine 

work it is without the efforts of staff, 

parents, and the many volunteers 

dedicated to the mission of CJB. 

Cardinal Bernardin School is one 

important mission of our parish. The 

Scripture readings this weekend 

challenge us to keep a focus on our 

mission as a parish and as individual 

Christians and to persevere in the 

struggles that inevitably come in 

seeking to live the love Jesus teaches. 

Todayôs epistle is one of the most 

famous  New Testament passages. In 

I Corinthians Paul describes the love 

that imitates Jesusô love and is a 

challenge to live for all of us. This 

famous poem on love expresses the 

highest ideals of our faith - ideals 

worth striving for. One challenging 

way to read this passage from Paul is 

to substitute our name for the word 

ñloveò as Paul says ñlove is patient, 

kind, etc.ò With our name substituted 

for ñloveò in the reading, I imagine 

we would all have to add the word 

ñsometimesò to saying ñI am patient, 

kind ï sometimes.ò All of us have to 

keep striving to live faithfully the 

ideals of Jesusô love. The substitution 

of our name is totally inadequate 

when we read ñlove never fails.ò We 

know that we all fail at times. 

Perhaps a better way to reflect on this 

reading is to substitute the name 

Jesus for ñlove.ò Jesus never fails. 

The struggle to achieve these ideals 

of love is reflected in both the gospel 

reading and the first reading today. In 

the gospel reading Jesus meets the 

strong opposition of the people in his 

native town. In the call of Jeremiah in 

the first reading, the prophet is told 

that Judahôs kings, princes, priests, 

and people will fight against him. To 

live the love that ñbears all things, 

believes all things, hopes all things, 

and endures all thingsò is not easy. 

The strength that the Lord provides 

us in all our efforts to live Jesusô love 

is expressed in the Lordôs words to 

Jeremiah: ñI am with you to deliver 

you.ò Jesus never fails. He always 

walks with us. Even the cross did not 

destroy Jesusô love - love that we are 

blessed to receive as our strength. 

 

Living the love that Jesus teaches is 

our mission as individual Catholics 

and as a parish. That love is lived out 

in the many varied areas of our lives 

and in the many concrete ministries 

of our parish. We will not be perfect 

in living that love, but we will always 

have the support and strength of 

Jesus as we seek to live His way of 

love. We celebrate the ministry of 

Catholic schools today. Our schools, 

as all the ministries of our parish and 

church, are inspired by the ideals we 

find in Scripture. I ask that you pray 

for Godôs blessing on the work of our 

Catholic schools and on all of our 

parish ministries. May we all have 

the strength to persevere in our 

efforts to bring the ideals of Christôs 

love into our world. 

 

I also want to update everyone on our 

efforts to build the parish center. As I 

write at the beginning of this week, 

we are still awaiting the 

Archdiocesan response to our request 

to commission our architect to do the 

construction drawings needed to 

obtain concrete bids for the project. 

We hope to have a response soon on 

that request. I will update the parish 

on the progress of our drive and on 

our ongoing efforts as part of the 

homily next weekend. 

 

May God bless you and your loved 

ones. 

 

Fr. Jay 

Celebrating Cardinal Joseph Bernardin Catholic School 

Our Parish School 



Spiritual Life 

Lent and Holy Week 

This Lent we will make a spiritual journey toward Easter 

continuing with the Bridges series by Thomas Merton. 

We will be offering small group discussions at our 

church and also at homes of fellow parishioners.  

Mertonôs writings, in the booklet ñLent & Easterò, are 

easily digestible and are paired with the writings of other 

great thinkers.  The Lenten themes that are covered 

include: 

- Where Do We Turn for Forgiveness?                                                                                                                  

- Living More Deeply in Christ                                                                                                                                 

- A Season for Compunction and Tears                                                                                                                    

- In All Things, Always Seeking God                                                                                                                       

- Choosing with Christ to Love the World                                                                                                              

- In the Service of Peace through Humility and Prayer                                                                                              

- Returning to the Source of Our Unity in Christ                                                                                                        

- The Resurrection of the Lord: Liberated to Redeem the 

World 

Booklets will be available for purchase at a cost of $6.00 

after all Masses the weekends of January 30th & 31st and 

February 6th & 7th.  Please stop by our table in the narthex 

and sign up for one of our discussion groups.  We would 

love to have you join us. If you would like to host a small 

group in your home or have any questions, please contact 

Barbara Black at 708-466-9962 or bblack519@att.net. 

There is nothing more central to a healthy life of faith than 

our relationship with the Lord Jesus. In his book 

ñRediscover Jesusò, Matthew Kelly offers a series of 

reflections that lead us into a deeper relationship with our 

Lord. Reading one reflection per day or several per week is 

a good way to deepen our personal prayer life. We gave out 

1400 copies of this book as a Christmas gift - a gift that can 

have lasting impact on our lives. 
 
The book is very appropriate for personal reflection and 

small group sharing. We will offer discussion sessions on 

the book on Sunday, February 28, at 4:30 PM in the large 

meeting room. We will begin with a light supper and end 

the discussion in time for the 6:15 PM Mass.  
 
To help us plan, please call the parish office  at 708 -342- 

2400  if you plan to attend. 

Discussions on Matthew Kellyôs book 

ñRediscover Jesusò 

Best Lent Ever- A Lenten Journey 

with Mathew Kelly and Dynamic Catholic 

This Lent. Dynamic Catholic has a great opportunity for 

our parishï a free email program called ñ Best Lent 

Everò. The program is based on Mathew Kellyôs new 

best seller Rediscover JesusðThatôs the same book you 

all received as you left Christmas Mass this past year. 

Each day you'll get an inspirational email with a short 

video featuring Mathew Kelly and a member of the 

Dynamic Catholic Team. Throughout Lent, they will 

guide you through each of the 40 chapters in Rediscover 

Jesus  and share simple ways to bring Jesus into your 

everyday life. I hope you will join me for this free 

program ! All you have to do is sign up a 

DynamicCatholic.com/Lent.  

Letôs do something life-changing this Lent. Letôs take a 

40-day spiritual journey to encounter Jesusðand 

ourselvesï in a deeply personal way. 

ñThe Little Black Bookò 

Lent begins on Ash Wednesday, February 10th.  Once 

again we have the Little Black Books available.  This 

book will help us to walk through Lent by reading the 

scriptures along with explanations, reflections, quotes 

and other information. All Catholics are asked to devote 

more time to prayer during Lent and the Little Black 

Book can be used daily to help us spend time with the 

Lord. 

 

ñThe Little Black Bookò is available in the narthex.  

Please take one and use it to pray daily during Lent.  A 

donation of $1.00 is requested to cover the cost of ñThe 

Little Black Bookò which is based on the writings of 

Bishop Ken Untener of the Diocese of Saginaw, 

Michigan. 

STATIONS OF THE 

CROSS 
During Lent, Stations of the Cross, 

will be held at 6:30 P.M. in English 

and 7:30 P.M. in Polish on Friday 

night, and on Tuesday mornings at 

8:45 A.M in English.  

 Please consider attending the Tuesday morning Stations 

of the Cross if you cannot attend Friday night. 



Feast of St. Blase ï Blessing of Throats 

Wednesday, February 3 is the Feast of St. 

Blase, the traditional day for blessing of 

throats. Throats will be blessed at the end of 

the masses this weekend and will be blessed 

following the 8am mass on Wednesday.  

Baptism Ministry 

Helping Young Families 
 

Members of the Baptism Ministry 

are a small group of parishioners 

who work to assist young families 

getting their babies baptized by 

helping the priest and deacon on 

Sundays. Baptisms take place every Sunday at 3pm. The 

Baptism Ministry member greets the families before the 

ceremony and making them feel welcomed, helps them get 

seated and makes sure they have everything needed for the 

ceremony. Many of our Baptism Ministry Members were 

themselves recipients of the same welcoming care at one 

time or another so they know exactly how it is to be a 

young family with little babies . . . and all that entails! The 

Baptism Ministry involvement is about once every other 

month helping the priest or deacon during Baptisms.  

 

If you think you might like to join or would like more 

information, please call me 708-342-2400 ext.136 or email 

me at dcnken@ststephentinley.com 

Extraordinary Ministers of Holy Communion 

In every celebration of the Eucharist, there should be a 

sufficient number of ministers of Holy Communion so that 

it may be distributed in a reverent and orderly manner. 

Bishops, priests and deacons distribute Holy Communion 

by virtue of their office as ordinary ministers of the Body 

and Blood of the Lord. 

When the size of the congregation requires it, the celebrant 

may be assisted by other bishops, priests, or deacons. If 

such ordinary ministers of Holy Communion are not 

present, ñthe priest may call upon extraordinary ministers 

to assist himò thus, known at St. Stephen as Eucharistic 

Ministers. Extraordinary Ministers of Holy Communion 

should receive sufficient spiritual practical preparation to 

fulfill their role with knowledge and reverence. 

All ministers of Holy Communion should show the 

greatest reverence for the Most Holy Eucharist by their 

demeanor, their attire, and the manner in which they 

handle the consecrated bread or wine.  

Please consider becoming a Eucharistic Minister at Mass 

for St. Stephen. Call or email Deacon Ken Zawadzki at 

(708) 342-2400 ext.136 or dcnken@ststephentinley.com 

for more information. 

Altar Server Ministry is for boys and girls of the parish in 

grades 4 and up who have the desire to assist at the Altar of 

the Lord. Serving at the altar is a calling and like all 

ministries it is one to which you must remain dedicated. The 

altar server is a very important part of our liturgical 

celebrations providing support and assistance to the priest or 

deacon. When we become part of a ministry to serve God 

and His people, we make a commitment to serve at masses 

and other liturgical services for which we are scheduled. 

That schedule includes Saturday evening and Sunday 

Masses, special masses during the holy seasons Lent, Easter, 

Christmas and other liturgical celebrations in the parish such 

as weddings. It is important to understand that as a minister 

for the church, you will be needed on a regular basis and are 

expected to make yourself available for this ministry above 

all other activities. If you are involved in other activities that 

will conflict with serving on a regular basis on either 

weekends or weekdays, you should think about serving God 

in some other capacity. Being able to be dependable is the 

number one consideration you must make before choosing 

this ministry. 

Scheduling of altar servers is completed after attending an 

Altar Server Workshop and are held as needed but 

minimally once per year. All Workshop sessions are in the 

Church unless otherwise noted.  

If you are interested in joining the Altar Server Ministry, 

please contact Deacon Ken Zawadzki (708) 342-2400 

ext.136 or email: dcnken@ststephentinley.com and inquire 

about the date of the next New Server Workshop. 

Serving the Lord with Gladness 

Faith and Inspiration To Hope  

Intercessory Prayer Group  

Our Faith and Inspiration to Hope intercessory prayer 

group will meet this Thursday at 7 PM in the daily 

chapel. The goal of this ministry is to bring Christôs 

healing love to people struggling with illness and to 

support their loved ones and caregivers. The prayer 

service includes quiet music, a Scripture reading, a 

reflection, and intercessory prayer. The prayer asks for 

the help of God in our times of need and helps us to 

recognize that God walks with us in facing the pain of 

life. Everyone is invited to join in this prayer time. 

Spiritual Life 
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Parish Life 

Godôs ñBig Hugò Prayer Shawl Ministry 

Our next meeting will be on February 4, at 10am, 

weather permitting. We meet on the 1st Thursday of 

each month at 10am in room 125 of the parish offices. 

The Prayer Shawl Ministry creates hand knit or crocheted 

shawls and chemo caps for the sick, homebound, those 

who are grieving, or to celebrate a very special occasion!  

If you know of someone in need of a shawl, please 

request one.  Our ministry is open to everyoneðeven if 

you don't have the time to attend the meetings. Shawls 

can be created at home, on your own time and own speed. 

We ask that you make the shawls no smaller than 25òx 

60ò.  This size is a perfect fit for those receiving shawls. 

Bring your latest project and join us for friendly 

conversation or instruction from one of our members. 

Donations of yarn as well as 

monetary donations are always 

welcome. For more information 

about our ministry, please contact 

Dorothy at 708-614-2588. 

Saturday and Sunday, February 6 and 7 will be our 

monthly food collection for the St. Vincent  De Paul 

Ministry to help support the Tinley Park food pantry. 

Non-perishable items such as breakfast cereal, pasta, 

pancake mixes, canned goods should be bagged and left 

in the church Narthex. Paper towels, toiletry paper, 

laundry detergent and cleaning supplies are always 

welcomed. St. Stephen Parish has created a section of the 

food pantry for gluten free foods. Please mark your bag 

ñgluten free itemsò if you include those in your 

donations.   

Please help our parishioners in need and thank you so 

much for your continued generosity and support .                 

St. Vincent De Paul  Food Collection 

A Relaxing Opportunity 

Tibetan Bowl Group Sound Bath 

Come and join our monthly group and experience a 

relaxing morning. When I was going through my cancer 

treatments, I experienced a relaxing way to calm and 

quiet moments through this method. Vibrational sound 

with singing bowls works with our physical body and the 

energy field that extends from our physical bodies by 

calming our nervous system. As a result this produces a 

feeling of deep relaxation and peacefulness. The tones 

and frequency of the bowls give you the opportunity to 

meditate on a personal level.  It is called a bath because 

participants are being bathed in sound and vibration. 

Presented by Jayne Hayes, Vibrational Sound 

Practitioner.  

Date and Time: Tuesday February 2 (weather permitting) 

at 10:00am to 11:15am                                                                  

Fee: $10                                                                                  

Location: St. Stephenôs Meeting Room 125/126.             

Reserve a space by calling Deacon Ken Zawadzki at        

708-342-2400, Ext:136 Space is limited, so call now. 

**For your comfort please wear comfy clothing, bring a 

mat or something soft to lay on, a light blanket, and small 

pillow.**  

Human Concerns 
Donating to St. Vincent de Paul has 

become easier through our new 

ONLINE GIVING.  

Go to www.ststephentinley.com and 

click on the ONLINE GIVING logo to 

the left of the screen to  register and 

make your  dona-tion. Thank you from 

our St. Vincent de Paul Society Confidentiality and 

Compassionate cornerstones of our SVdP ministry.                                                                                                                                                                         

Elizabeth Ministry 

The Elizabeth Ministry has been 

providing meals to new Mothers and 

families in difficult situations since 

St. Stephen became a parish over 16 

years ago. During most of this time, 

we have given about 200 pillows a year as a keepsake or 

to provide comfort to the babies.  

Now these young people are making their First 

Communion, Confirmation and are in high school! 

However, we are still having Baptisms, so our work is 

not finished. If you are an expectant or new mother, or if 

we can help you during a trying time, please contact the 

parish office and we will be in touch.  

God Bless you and your little ones. 



Marriage 
None 

Parish Life 

BRING IN YOUR OLD PALMS 

In anticipation of Ash Wednesday, we again 

ask that you bring your old palms to church 

so that we may burn them for Ash 

Wednesday, February 10, 2016.  There will 

be containers set up in the narthex starting 

Saturday, January 30, 2016, thru Tuesday, February 9, 

2016, to receive the palms.  The palms will be burned on 

Tuesday, February 9, 2016, after the 8:00 a.m. Mass, for 

those who wish to attend the burning ceremony.   

CJB  

PRESENTS  

   

 

 

 

 

We  invite  you  to  attend  our  Cardinal  Joseph  

Bernardin  Catholic School Open House on Sunday, 

January 31, from 1 ï 3pm.  Sponsored by four parishes 

(St. Stephen Deacon & Martyr, St. Elizabeth Seton, St. 

Francis of Assisi, and St. Julie Billiart),  CJB  is your 

Pre-K through 8th Grade Catholic parish school.   

We are pleased to announce that CJB offers full-day and 

half-day 3-year-old and 4-year-old Pre-K and we 

continue to provide full-day Kindergarten, as well!  As 

we continue to grow, we have so much to be proud of!   

We have high expectations of Cardinal Joseph Bernardin 

Catholic School students.  We challenge them 

academically, and we strive to instill in them the Gospel 

values.  CJB provides a loving and nurturing 

environment in which children grow intellectually, 

spiritually, physically and emotionally.  If this is the 

kind of school that you would like for your child, we 

look forward to welcoming you to our Open House on 

January 25. 

P.S.   Registration for the 2016-2017 school year is 

OPEN now!   CJB will continue to accept applications 

until all spaces are filled.  As a registered, practicing 

parishioner, your children are eligible for enrollment at 

an ñin-parishò rate.  (ñPracticingò parishioners are 

Catholics who consistently attend Mass, send their 

children to Religious Education or Catholic school, and 

support their parish with time, talent, and treasure.  This 

is an on-going expectation during years of enrollment at 

CJB.  Use of parish envelopes is expected.) 

The ñAngel Fundò 

Last year, CJBôs sponsoring parishes began a special 

collection known as the ñAngel Fund.ò    This collection 

is taken up one weekend during the year at the start of 

Catholic Schools Week.  The Angel Fund is meant to 

assist families from our sponsoring parishes who need 

help financially, in order to send their children to CJB.    

Any donation you can make is greatly appreciated.      

This special collection will take place this weekend.   

OPEN HOUSE 

Youth Education 

and Formation 



Cardinal Joseph Bernardin Catholic School 
 

9250 West 167th street                  708-403-6525                                       cjbschool.org 

FaithñServiceñAcademic Excellence 

Preparing for the future 
Mission Statement: Cardinal Joseph Bernardin School is a Catholic elementary school jointly sponsored by four 

parishes: St. Elizabeth Seton, St. Francis of Assisi, St. Julie Billiart, and St. Stephen Deacon and Martyr. Under 

the pastoral leadership of these parishes, Cardinal Joseph Bernardin school provides a unique regional vehicle for 

the faith and academic formation of its students according to the policies established by the Archdiocese of 

Chicago. Committed to the highest standards of academic excellence, Cardinal Joseph Bernardin School  

provides the best possible education for its students by developing knowledge, attitude, and skills essential for 

lifelong learning. As a Catholic school, it shows how Jesus illumines all of life, including academics. Cardinal 

Joseph Bernardin School inspires and encourages its students to live according to the Gospel of Jesus Christ. 

Grades: Pre-K year old to 8th Grade                             Total Enrollment: 654                                                        

Average Class Size:                                                        Maximum Class Size:                                                      

Pre-K 3 & 4 year old         Pre-K 3 & 4 year old         

Kindergarten                     Kindergarten                     

1stï 3rd Grades                 1stï 3rd Grades                  

4thð8th Grades                4thð8th Grades                 

Year Established:  2000            

Board of Directors/Leadership: 

Principal, Mary Iannucilli                                                Fr. James Finno, St. Stephen Deacon & Martyr 

Assistant Principal, John Kasel                                        Fr. Artur Sowa, St. Francis of Assisi 

Fr. William Corcoran, St. Elizabeth Seton                       Fr. Lou Tylka, St. Julie Billiart 

Admission Criteria: 

Registered, practicing parishioners of our sponsoring parishes. 

Registered, practicing parishioners of other Catholic parishes. 

Non-Catholic Christian families are invited to submit an application for enrollment. These families will be 

responsible for the full payment of tuition (no parish subsidy applied) and the student/family must participate in 

and fulfill all religious curriculum requirements, which include faith study and participation in the liturgical and 

prayer life of the school. 

Students siblings attending Cardinal Joseph Bernardin School  will have priority over new registrations. Families 

of special needs children will be asked to meet with the Inclusive Education Director to determine if the         

resources offered at CJB are adequate to provide the best learning environment for the child. (A place will be 

held until that determination is made.) If the school determines that we cannot meet the special needs of your 

child, the enrollment fee will be refunded. 

Financial Aid: 

Financial Assistance is offered for Kindergarten through 8th Grade ñin-parishò student. 

Faculty: 

Certified and highly dedicated teachers hallmark our Blue Ribbon School of Excellence. Cardinal Bernardin 

teachers are practicing Catholics committed to the values of Catholic education. Each grade level has a teacherôs 

aide to assist the classroom teacher. 

Dedication and faith-filled 

Alumni: 820 

14 students 

25 students 

26 students 

28 students 

20students 

25 students 

30 students 

33 students 



Cardinal Joseph Bernardin Catholic School 
 

State of the Art 
Campus and Facilities: 

State of the art, bright, spacious, climate-controlled classrooms provide an optimal learning setting. Wireless 

computer lab, i-Pad, and interactive whiteboard technology support engaged classroom instruction. Fully 

equipped library with a broadcast room, science lab, gymnasium, art, music and band rooms support the 

curriculum. Student run Production/Broadcast Studio teaches media and communication skills. Computer Lab, 

Chromebooks, learning-Pads and networked classrooms enhance student skills for 21st century learning. 

Accreditation: 

Blue Ribbon Nationally recognized since 2008. The Illinois State Board of Education conducted a State 

evaluation of the Cardinal Joseph Bernardin School in 2013.We received very high commendations in all areas 

of the school. This is another testimony to our Blue Ribbon staff and school! 

Academics: 

National recognized Blue Ribbon School of Excellence since 2008. 

This year, students in the graduation class received over $45,000 in scholarships and financial assistance to 

attend Catholic High Schools in the Archdiocese of Chicago and the Diocese of Joliet. Cardinal Joseph Bernardin 

School ós overall scores in the Terra Nova nationally-normed test are in the top 10-12% in the country for 

Reading, Math and Language Arts. Curriculum meets or exceeds the State of Illinois and Archdiocese of 

Chicago standards. 

We challenge students to reach their full academic potential through core curriculum of religion, language arts, 

mathematics, science and social studies. We offer technology, physical education, art, music, and library 

programs along with Spanish as a second language beginning in Kindergarten. Inclusive Education Center with a 

Learning Specialist and Academic Enrichment Programs for academically gifted students. 

Legacy of High Standards 

Extra-curricular Programs: 

Student Council, Honor Roll Society, Newspaper, Yearbook, Choir, Band, Computer, Math & Chess Clubs. 

Develops teamwork/ability 
Athletics: 

Our sports programs put Christion values into practice by helping young athletes develop to the best of their 

abilities. These values include leadership, healthful living habits, self-discipline, integrity, teamwork, respect for 

rules and regulations, and the ability to participate with dignity and grace. 

Unique Study Options/Programs: Inclusive Education Program 

Our  inclusive Education Director has a very extensive background in special education. 15 years as a teacher 

and 10 years as a Special Education Director, CJB offers United Stand Cognitive Training and Diagnostic 

Evaluation by a clinical psychologist, who also provides support and recommendations to our teachers. 

ñI have taken a special interest in our Catholic schools  because I know from personal experience how they 

contribute to the faith life of the Church and invigorate our parishes. Catholic education is not a luxury. It is 

central to the mission of the church. I want to encourage all of our teachers, religious education leaders, 

catechists and everyone involved in Catholic education to know that you have my full support and 

appreciationsò  Archbishop Cupich 

 



Youth Education and Formation 

January Events 

High School Youth Ministry 

 
January 31-Teen Meeting @ Seton 6pm-8pm 

in the Cornerstone Building. 

 

More Details to Come. Please contact Kyle Groves by 

phone 219-928-8386 or email kgroves@steseton.com 

SERVICE HOURS AVAILABLE 

for Babysitting at 10am Mass. 

 Please contact Babysitting  Coordinator Pat Mullin 

at smmullin@aol.com 

Teens Growing In Faith (TGIF) 

For more  information about the Youth Ministry, please 

contact  Karen Dillon at: 708-342-2400 

or  at  youthminister@ststephentinley.com 

St. Stephen, Deacon and Martyr, St. Elizabeth Seton 

Religious Education Program and Cardinal Bernardin 

School -  7th Graders  are preparing for a service project 

to benefit PADS, the Illinois Veterans Home-Manteno, 

and St. Leo  Campus for Veterans ( 7750 S. Emerald, 

Chicago, IL). This project will involve the gathering of 

various personal needs of the guests and residents like 

travel size toiletries and other easily carried personal 

essentials.   

Most items can be purchased for a dollar at the Dollar 

Store, Walgreens and Target, etc. The list below shows 

some of the items we gathered last year in a similar and 

very successfully rewarding project. Once gathered, the 

7th grade students will meet on February 21st at 10 AM in 

the community room at St. Elizabeth Seton to package 

the items for delivery by Deacon Bill and Pete.  

You donôt need to have a 7th grader to donate and we 

donôt expect each giver to provide all the items on the 

list. Any amount you are able to donate will be greatly 

appreciated. Please bring the items in a bag marked 

ñService projectò and leave them in the narthex during 

the rest of January and February up to Feb. 15. We would 

like to make at least 75 bags for the project.  

Our children will meet on February 21st to sort and 

package the items for delivery.  

Personal Care Optional 

Hand sanitizer Small candy bars (no nuts) 

Bottled water 
Individual pkg. chips, 

pretzels 

Toothpaste Breakfast cereal bars 

Face and hand moisturizer Sugar free candy bars 

Small packages of Kleenex 
Individual package of 

cookies & snack cakes 

Comb/hair brushes 
Packaged cheese and 

crackers 

Deodorant bar soap 
Packaged peanut buttered 

crackers 

Lip balm McDonald gift cards 

Pre-electric shave lotion Life saver candy 

Bottled water Forever stamps 

Baby powder 
Cross word/word search 

books 

Safety razor 
Gallon size zip lock bags to 

package items 

Mouth wash Hair Cream/dressing for men 

Body wash-men and women 
Polident denture cream/

Efferdent Tablets 

After shave lotion Menôs white sox 

Confirmation Service Project 

Community News 

Tinley Park Police ñSuper Plungeò to 

raise money for Special Olympics 

 

Beginning on Friday, February 19th seven officers from 

the Tinley Park Police Department will be ñSuper 

Plungingò into the icy waters of Lake Michigan once an 

hour for 24 hours straight to raise money for the athletes 

of Special Olympics Illinois.  During the event the 

officers will be camping in tents on the frozen sands of 

Clark Street Beach in Evanston with other brave 

plungers.  The officers are hoping to raise $20,000 for 

Special Olympics during this event.  If youôre interested 

in supporting them you can visit 

www.soill.donordrive.com/participant/tppd and click the 

ñsupport meò icon to make an on line donation or you can 

contact Sgt. Bill Devine at 708-444-5345 for additional 

information.   

mailto:smmullin@aol.com
http://www.soill.donordrive.com/participant/tppd


Informacje DotyczŃce Duszpasterstwa w Parafii Sw. śzczepana 
W ciago calego roku Msza św. w niedziele w jňzyku polskim jest o godz. 1PM 

           -Pierwszy piŃtek miesiŃca: Spowiedz of 7-8pm Msza o 8pm 

           -Pierwsza sobota miesiŃca: od godz. 7pm-9:30pm 

            -Spowiedz w kazdŃ sobote of godz. 8:45-9:30am 

             -Po bliŨsze imformajce proszň dzwoniĺ do biura parafialnego pod numer 1(708) 342- 2400 wew 137 

Polish Ministry 

 
Military Corner  

 

Niewygodny 

  Przypatrujmy siň obiektywnie i sobie, i tym, z kt·rymi przebywamy, nie wpadajŃc przy tym w puğapkň ocen 

czysto ludzkich. Sğuchajmy prorok·w i apostoğ·w, idŃc za nimi w duchu wiary. Ale sğuchajmy r·wnieŨ, co 

m·wiŃ ci, kt·rzy sŃ z nami w naszej codziennoŜci, kt·rzy, byĺ moŨe, sŃ naszymi cichymi prorokami. 

  Jezus, tuŨ po narodzeniu, byğ Ŝcigany przez Heroda. Na poczŃtku publicznej dziağalnoŜci chcieli Go zabiĺ 

rodacy. CiŃgle byğ dla kogoŜ niewygodny. Dzisiaj, kiedy sğyszymy o proroku, staje nam w pamiňci cağy 

poczet prorok·w ewangelicznych, z Janem Chrzcicielem na czele. Ich Ũycie jest ilustracjŃ losu, jaki Ŝwiat 

gotuje tym, kt·rzy majŃ za zadanie gğosiĺ prawdň.   

  Nie ograniczajmy siň jednak tylko do przykğad·w ewangelicznych. Spr·bujmy  dostrzec prorok·w takŨe w 

naszym rodzinnym domu, w najbliŨszym otoczeniu. SŃ z nami na co dzieŒ. Czasem grajŃ nam na nerwach, 

odtrŃcamy ich, zapominamy, Ũe majŃ swoje problemy, cierpienia, samotnoŜĺ. Czekamy na grzmiŃcych 

prorok·w, a omijamy cichych, bo czňsto postňpujemy jak NazaretaŒczycy, kt·rzy sğuchajŃc Jezusa poddali siň 

myŜlom zbyt ludzkim. Trudno im byğo pojŃĺ, Ũe Ăsyn J·zefaò (Ğk 4,22d) przekazuje prawdy objawione, Ũe 

ğaska BoŨa nie jest zwiŃzana ani z pochodzeniem, ani z ojczyznŃ, ani z rasŃ, ani z zasğugami osobistymi, ale 

jest dana cağkowicie darmo. ZaŜlepieni ludzkim odruchem zazdroŜci Ăwyrzucili Go z miasta i wyprowadzili, 

aŨ na stok g·ry... aby Go strŃciĺ.ò Jednak nie osiŃgnňli tego, co zamierzali. 

  A Duch świňty moŨe dziağaĺ w kaŨdym z nas. I kaŨdy z nas moŨe byĺ prorokiem.  Ale co tu m·wiĺ o 

prorokach, jeŜli nawet w prostszych sprawach nie potrafimy zdobyĺ siň na wğaŜciwŃ ocenň. Na przykğad, 

majŃc w swoim otoczeniu kogoŜ, kto ma wiedzň, umiejňtnoŜci, jest na podorňdziu ï nie doceniamy go, bo 

pochodzi z naszej osady, naszego krňgu. A ktoŜ inny, obcy, moŨe nam zaproponowaĺ rozwiŃzania, z kt·rych 

bňdziemy zadowoleni. I nawet jeŜli okaŨe siň, Ũe to takie same rozwiŃzania, jakie proponowağ nasz domorosğy 

fachowiec, to uwaŨamy, iŨ tamten zna siň lepiej. A ten nasz? C·Ũ on moŨe nam zaoferowaĺ poza tym, co sami 

wiemy? 

  NajŜwiňtsza Matko, naucz nas ï prosimy ï przyjmowaĺ prawdň i pozbywaĺ siň pychy. MARYJO, kt·rej 

IMIŇ stağo siň Ŧr·dğem wielorakich ğask dla ludzkoŜci ï m·dl siň za nami. 

Please pray for our Military men and women on a daily basis for their safe return. 

LCPL Nicholas Cascone Cpl. Evan Grober Sgt. Joseph Malone Ssgt. Brian Scannell 

Capt. Anthony J. Cesaro Capt. Michael Gryczka Capt. Christopher Mazurek Tsgt. Stephen Vlaming 

Major Vincent Cesaro Lt. Dan Kniaz Sgt. Dominic Messina LCDR Marilyn Walsh 

1st Lt. Michael Chimienti Tsgt. Laura Langley LCPL Matthew O'Boyle Major Thomas Walsh 

Lt. Amanda Griffith Ssgt. Carl Langley Lt. Cmdr. John Pierczynski  



mailto:dcnken@ststephentinley.com





